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ADVERTISE ON THE NEWSLETTER

Take your company to great heights, advertise on our newsletter. For more informa-
tion, contact: Marketing  On:
◦ Email. marketing@royalnairobigc.com | Whats App. 0707 810 810

Gym

Main Reception: 
06.00am – 11.00pm 

Green fee, Range & 
Competition fee Reception
Mon - Sun (6.00am - 8.00pm)

Gym Reception:
Mon – Sat (6.00am – 8.30pm)

Club House Terrace:
Mon – Sun (6.30am – 10pm)

Club House Main bar:
Mon – Sun (10am-11pm)

Upper deck:
Mon Closed. 

Tue, Wed & Fri (3pm -11pm) 

Thur & Sat  (12pm – 12am) 

Sun (12pm – 10pm) 

Fine Dinning: 
Mon & Sun - Closed.

Tue – Fri (6.30am – 9pm)

Halfway Banda:
Mon Closed. 

Tue – Sun (7am – 4pm)

Royal Garden: 
Mon – Sun (9am – 10pm)

Swimming Pool: 
Open Daily From 6am to 8pm

Steam & Sauna
Tue & Thur (7am – 8pm)
Sat & Public holidays (7am -  7pm

Mon - Fri (6.00am – 8.30pm)

Sat (7am - 7pm)

Sun & Public Holidays (8am - 5pm)

Pro training (Range)
Tues, Wed & Thur (6.00am - 6.00pm)

Fri & Sat (10.00 am to 4.00pm 

Sun (2.00 pm - 4.00 pm) 

Range operating hrs
Mon - Sun (6.00am - 8.00pm)



Club lifeRNGC

Greetings, Esteemed Members!

I hope this message finds you well. As we delve into the 
second quarter of 2024, it brings me great pleasure to 
present our latest quarterly report. The year commenced on 
a positive note, filled with promising developments and 
accomplishments within our club.

New Board Members:

We extend a warm welcome to our newest additions to the 
Board:

New Committee Constitution

Various committees were constituted, and their conveners appointed as well:

Their expertise and dedication will undoubtedly enrich our club’s governance and strategic plans in the future

Course Condition

I am proud to say that course is in impeccable condition thanks to the invaluable efforts of our course maintenance team. 
Members can enjoy top-tier playing conditions throughout the year. 

Tannahill Shield Updates
I am proud to announce the triumphant return of the Tannahill Shield to our beloved Royal Nairobi Golf Club. After 
three days of fierce competition and unwavering determination, our dedicated team, alongside the steadfast support of 
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2

Charles Kariuki Chairman
Hezron Arunga Vice Chaiman
Jatinder S. Thethy Immediate Past Chairman
Dr. Richard Owino Captain
Willy Mastamet Vice Captain
Abigael W. Munyinyi Hon. Treasurer
Evans Kiplimo Lagat Hon. Secretary
Elizabeth W. Njau Lady Captain
Penny Wambui Vice Lady Captain
Eng. Gicheru Kimani Director
Goel Yash Vedprakash Director
Peter K. Mwangi Director

MRC Evans Lagat
Audit and Government Peter Mwangi
F&Bs and Entertainment Goel Yash
SMC and ICT Willy Mastamet
Projects Gicheru Kimani
Facilities Hezron Arunga
Finance and Procurement Abigael Munyinyi
HCM Penny Wambui
Ladies Section Elizabeth Njau



C.K - Charles Kariuki,
Chairman Royal Nairobi Golf Club
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our members, emerged victorious, reclaiming the prestigious shield. Facing formidable opponents from nine other clubs, our 
collective effort and commitment to excellence propelled us to this remarkable achievement. This triumph not only symbol-
izes our club's enduring spirit and camaraderie but also serves as a testament to the hard work and perseverance of each 
individual involved. We extend our heartfelt gratitude to everyone who contributed to this success and invite all members to 
join us in celebrating this momentous occasion

NCBA Golf Series Launch

A ceremonial tee-off took place at the RNGC to commemorate the successful launch of the NCBA Golf Series on Thursday, 
February 29th, 2024. The, event, showcased true sportsmanship and a partnership based on shared interests, heralding the 
beginning of what promises to be an exciting and competitive series.

Annual Matchplay

The Annual RNGC Vs Mombasa Golf Club Matchplay held on Friday 23rd February 2024 was an absolute success, to say 
the least. The turnout was large, members from RNGC and Mombasa Golf Club showed up in numbers to engage in a friend-
ly competition, prizes were given, and members from both clubs got to reunite and make new memories. Please stay tuned 
for updates on the Return Annual Matchplay where our members will travel to Mombasa Golf Club for a rematch sometime 
this year.

Ladies Changing rooms

In a momentous occasion, I am delighted to announce that the ladies' changing rooms were officially opened on the 7th of 
March, 2024. This significant milestone underscores our unwavering commitment to continuously improving the facilities 
and amenities for all members of our esteemed golf club. 

With the completion of this project, we are not only enhancing the comfort and convenience for our female members but 
also reinforcing our dedication to inclusivity and equality within our community. I extend my sincere gratitude to everyone 
involved in making this renovation a reality, and I look forward to seeing the positive impact it will have on our club for 
years to come.

We want to express our sincere gratitude for your continued support of our club. Your membership subscription and spon-
sorships play a vital role in maintaining our financial stability and ensuring the smooth functioning of our operations.
As we move forward, we kindly urge you to pay your membership dues and consider contributing to sponsorships in a timely 
manner. Your prompt payments not only help us meet our financial obligations but also enable us to enhance the member-
ship experience here at the club. Together, we can foster a thriving environment where everyone can enjoy the full benefits 
of club membership.

We greatly value and encourage feedback and input from our members through various committees. Your insights help us 
better serve you, advance the club's mission and vision, and uphold the esteemed Royal Nairobi Golf Club brand.

Club lifeRNGC



Captain’s Note

Dr. Richard Owino
Captain Royal Nairobi Golf Club

Dear Valued Members,

The year so far has been nothing short of remarkable, and I 
couldn’t be more grateful for you, our members. For your dedica-
tion to the game of golf, your contributions on and off the Course 
have been immeasurable and I am grateful to you.
Several tournaments have taken place recently, with a few stand-
out events, including:

January Mug held on 20th January, Dr. Kyaka Memorial held on 
27th January, Kenya Dental Association held on 1st March, 
Wanabima Golf Day held on 2nd March. I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank the following sponsors whose contributions 
made these events memorable: The Sokhi Family, EABL, 
Pinecrest Construction Company Limited, Kenyatta Hospital, 
KenMeat, Old Mutual, Minet, Zamara. Kenya Re, Coca Cola, 
Jubillee Insurance, First Assurance, and all the Member contribu-
tions that made these events the resounding success they were.

We recently held the Tannahill Shield tournament, and our course 
was in impeccable condition, thanks to the dedication of our 
course team. We want to express our heartfelt gratitude to all our 
members for their unwavering support throughout the event. This 
victory is a testament to our collective effort and commitment to 
excellence. Together, we epitomize the spirit of the real home of 
golf.

To boost our capacity in delivering a quality golf course, we received two trimmers that are currently being used according 
to schedule. This ensures a smooth, neat looking course for a better golfing experience.

To boost the quality of our greens, we have been implementing solid spiking and pencil tining every fortnight, paired with 
weekly dusting. This has greatly improved them, and given them a new lease of life.

The outlet for dam15/16 was expanded at the point of the No. 15 Tee Boxes to get more overflow of water. By expanding 
the outlet, the management aims to control the water levels in the dam more effectively, especially during periods of heavy 
rainfall or runoff.

As we continue to prepare ourselves for the 99th edition of the Tannahill Series, I am proud to say that the team is gearing 
up for the competition by ensuring that the presentation of the golf course is at its best.

We are working hand in hand with all those involved to ensure everything, from the Fairways, to Tee Boxes, and roughs, 
goes according to plan, and that you, our esteemed golfer will have a memorable time here at Royal Nairobi Golf Club.
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Thursday Club Nite Highlights
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Overall Winner; Caroline Muthee 11th January
Year Opener Club Nite By The Board 2024

Men Winner; David Komen 11th January
Year Opener Club Nite By The Board 2024

Lady Winner; Teresia Ndivo 11th January (Received By Diana on behalf)
Year Opener Club Nite By The Board 2024

Overall Winner; Ann Thoronjo 18th January
Sponsored By EABL

Men Winner; Charles Imunde 18th January
Sponsored By EABL

Lady Winner; Lydia Mokayaa 18th January
Sponsored By EABL

Overall Winner; Lawrence Atonga 1st February
Sponsored By Pinecrest Construction Co. Ltd

Men Winner; Felix Midikira 1st February
Sponsored By Pinecrest Construction Co. Ltd

Lady Winner; Tesha Magira 1st February
Sponsored By Pinecrest Construction Co. Ltd

Overall Winner; Betty Maina 8th February
Sponsored By Vice Chair Arunga & Friends

Men Winner; Isaiah Masinde 8th February
Sponsored By Vice Chair Arunga & Friends

Lady Winner; Liqing Yang 8th February
Sponsored By Vice Chair Arunga & Friends

Overall Winner; Alice Wanjiru 15th February
Sponsored By Royal Engineers 

Men Winner; Sammy Itemere 15th February
Sponsored By Royal Engineers 

Lady Winner; Lucy Mambo 15th February
Sponsored By Royal Engineers 
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Overall Winner; CHEROTICH MURGOR 14th Maarch
Sponsored By Captains Kitty

Men Winner; GICHERU KIMANI 14th Maarch
Sponsored By Captains Kitty

Lady Winner; KATHURE NJOROGE 14th Maarch
Sponsored By Captains Kitty

Overall Winner; Evans Kamau 22nd February
Sponsored By Royal Members

Men Winner; Peter Mugo 22nd February
Sponsored By Royal Members

Lady Winner; Pascalia Koske 22nd February
Sponsored By Royal Members

Overall Winner; John Wachira 29th February
Sponsored By Wanabima (Old - Mutual)

Men Winner; Joseph Ogidi 29th February
Sponsored By Wanabima (Old - Mutual)

Lady Winner; Abigael Munyinyi 29th February
Sponsored By Wanabima (Old - Mutual)

Overall Winner;Walter Mbata 7th March
Sponsored By Eabl

Men Winner; Bernard Mwaura 7th March
Sponsored By Eabl

Lady Winner; Lucy Manyara 7th March
Sponsored By Eabl

Overall Winner; DANIEL MWAMATI 27th Maarch
Sponsored By EZO RESTAURANT & MOYO CASINO

Men Winner; JOEL KARUBIU 27th Maarch
Sponsored By EZO RESTAURANT & MOYO CASINO

Lady Winner; ANN W. THORONJO 27th Maarch
Sponsored By EZO RESTAURANT & MOYO CASINO



- Lady Captain’s Note -
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Salutations Dear Members,

I hope this message finds you well and enjoying the 
start of the season at the Royal Nairobi Golf Club. As 
we gear up for another exciting quarter of golf, camara-
derie and shared experiences, I would like to take a 
moment and update you on some important happenings 
and upcoming events.

Let me start by extending a sincere thank you to all our 
members for your continued support and enthusiasm for 
our Club. It is truly inspiring to see the dedication and 
passion each of you brings to the course, day in and day 
out.

So far, we have had three Ladies competitions namely: 
Medal No.1, Stableford No.1 and the Royal Ladies 
Invitation, the first big Ladies’ event, held on 17th 
February 2024. We had an impressive turnout of 197 
lady golfers invited from across the country. This was 
the largest Ladies competition hosted in this quarter. I 
would like to express my gratitude to the following 
sponsors for supporting the Ladies competitions thus 
far:

i. Ladies’ Medal No.1:  EABL
ii. Royal Stableford No.1: KenMeat, Melvin’s Tea, 

Johnnie Walker
iii. Royal Ladies’ Invitation: Johnnie Walker, 

KenMeat, Coca Cola, Keringet, Melvin’s Tea, 
iv. Royal Ladies’ Medal No.2 EABL

We are excited that the long-awaited completion of the Ladies Changing rooms has finally come to fruition. The Chairman, 
Mr. Charles Kariuki, led the Members in celebrating its grand opening March 7th of 2024. The ladies can now enjoy a beau-
tifully refurbished space which has been tailored to their needs.  I thank the Projects Committee, led by Eng. Gicheru 
Kimani for a job well done.  

During the International Women’s Day, celebrated on March 8th we proudly hosted the FIDA Charity Golf Tournament 
which brought together individuals who are passionate about making a difference. The golf tournament not only raised 
awareness on the role of FIDA but also funds for a good cause. The power of unity for a purpose and generosity among the 
golfing community were experienced in equal measure. I would like to thank the sponsors who included: Zamara, Old 
Mutual, Kenya Re, Smart Solutions, AAR, Mayfair, Minet, First Assurance, Britam among others; for making the time and 
effort to grace the occasion and making it a memorable and worthy cause.



As we embark on this quarter, we have an exciting lineup of tournaments and one breakfast conversation in store. We 
invite you to join us in the following:

i. 10th April, 2024 - Stableford No.4
ii. 13th April, 2024 – Breakfast Conversation
iii. 27th April, 2024 - Kennedy Cup /Medal No.4
iv. 8th May, 2024 - Stableford No. 5
v. 22nd May, 2024 – Medal No.5

Stay tuned for announcements regarding these upcoming events, including opportunities for friendly competitions, 
skills-building. Knowledge enhancement and above all, having fun!

Once again, thank you our members for your continued support and participation in the Club activities. Let us keep the 
fire burning as we tee up for the next quarter filled with memorable moments on the greens and off the course!
Warm Regards,

Club lifeRNGC

Elizabeth Njau
Lady Captain Royal Nairobi Golf Club
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We Are The Tannahill Shield
 Champions 2024 (99th Edition)
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Evans Lagat, FCIArb.
Honorary Secretary RNGC

Honorary Secretary’s Statement          
Dear Members,

As we reflect on the past quarter, I am filled with gratitude for your 
continued patronage and trust in our golf club. It is therefore my 
honor to present to you the quarterly report from the Membership 
and Regulations Committee.

I am pleased to announce that we have seen a steady rise in mem-
bership numbers over the last three months. Since the start of the 
year, we have a total of 2,295 members. Of those numbers 1,533 
are full members, 165 of them are Seniors and Veterans, 297 of 
them are Juniors and 300 in the Other Categories. We are continu-
ously updating the Membership register as they join the club to 
ensure verification of member’s details for clarity purposes.

We sadly lost a few members during this season as well:

1. Ramesh Patel - Acc.  No 00087 
2. Kenandoh Otieno Odonde - Acc. No 05260
3. Caesar Awuor Handa - Acc. No F0004 
4. Gilbert Kiprono Langat - Acc. No 05888
5. Jane N. Barasa - Acc. No 1038 
6. Madhusuna G. Desai – Acc. No 4195 

We feel their loss here at the club and, pray for their souls to continue resting in peace.

The cleaning up of the Membership Register continues to be a focal point for us, as we strive to ensure clarity and verifica-
tion of membership details, Members may be called upon to update their records where there are gaps. I seek your indul-
gence as we thrive to have complete and clear data particularly for those who joined many years ago.

I would also like to urge our members to take advantage of our limited time offer Membership Drive, that runs throughout 
the month of March, and ends on 30th of April this year, and encourage friends and colleague’s to join our vibrant commu-
nity. 

Our Strategic Plan serves as a crucial roadmap for the future of our club. I'm delighted to share that the membership 
survey, SDOC, has been presented and adopted by the Committee. This extensive survey captures the collective voice of 
our membership and will play a pivotal role in informing our decision-making processes going forward.

We are dedicated to upholding the rules and regulations of our club, and we continue to work diligently on updating and 
reinforcing them. Your input and feedback are highly valued as we aim to ensure a harmonious and respectful environ-
ment for all members. Please stay tuned for updates on this front.

As we embark on another exciting quarter at our golf club, I extend my sincere appreciation to each and every one of you 
for your continued support and dedication to the club. As at end of March 48 members had been posted a list of which is 
circulated separately . We urge those members who have been posted to regularize  their membership so as to continue 
enjoying the use of the club.Your participation and engagement are important to the success of our club and I look forward 
to seeing you on the greens in the coming months

Thank you
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Royal Junior Academy

Peter Brooks
Convener, Royal Junior Academy.
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As was reflect on the last quarter, I am proud to say it has been 
a good year thus far, and I am especially thankful to you, the 
parents of the Royal Junior Academy for trusting us with your 
children to mold them into future athletes. Your dedication to 
the sport is reflected in more ways than one and I am humbled 
by this. Thank you.

The recently concluded Wanabima Juniors Competition held 
on 3rd March this year teed off what we hope to be a good 
year of Junior Golf here at RNGC. With a 76 - player turnout, 
we are thrilled to congratulate all participants and winners 
who took part in it. Special Appreciation to Our Sponsors, 
Zamara who generously supported the tournament. 

We are planning to have a series of monthly RJA tournaments, 
which will mainly feature our juniors, and from time to time, 
we shall invite Juniors from other clubs. These tournaments 
are meant to help us track the performance of our Juniors, and 
culminate in an overall winner at the end of the season. We 
welcome you to be part of these tournaments through sponsor-
ship and moral support, too.

Additionally, we have our ongoing Nairobi Region Junior 
League, where we currently top the table, with a commend-
able 26 points. Our next matches are as below:

• Royal Junior League Match vs. Kenya Railway on 7th 
April (Away)

• Royal Junior League Match vs. Windsor on 28th April 
(Home)

• RNGC Junior League Match Golf Park on 6th June 
(Away) 

• Royal Junior League Match vs Vet Lab 30th June (Home)

We shall also be hosting the US-Kids Fall tournament on 17th 
of May.

We are delighted to introduce our newest addition to our 
coaching team, Pro Geoffrey “Jeff” Kubwa. With his wealth 
of experience and passion for the game, Jeff brings a fresh 
perspective and dynamic approach to our academy. Under the 
experienced eye of Pro Kasuku, Pro Jeff together with the 
Junior Committee, have embarked on a detailed blueprint, that 
provides the roadmap on how we shall proactively manage the 
RJA with the main aim of producing world class golfers in the 
very near future. 

Let's extend a warm welcome to Pro Jeff Kubwa, who arrived 
at the perfect time to assist in preparing our juniors for the 
Tannahill Shield Juniors Tournament. Our juniors displayed 
excellent performance on the course, competing against six 
teams and emerging in 3rd place. We appreciate and congratu-

late their efforts, and eagerly anticipate the 100th edition of 
the Tannahill Shield.

It is an honor to work with a solid Junior Committee, compris-
ing of Eng. Gicheru, Josiah Mwangi, Tesha Magira, Cherotich 
Murgor, Bob Asiyo, Robert Kuria, Hellen Musalia, Rachel 
Lofti, Wairimu Wanjaiya, Ryan Mutinda, Wanderi Kariuki, 
supported by our Captain and Vice-Captain. We are also 
thankful to the Golf Office (David Waweru and Roxxane 
Ndunge), Marketing (Karen Njerenga and Max) for the 
immense support to the RJA.

As we continue to foster a supportive and nurturing environ-
ment for our junior golfers, we are committed to providing 
engaging opportunities of growth, learning and enjoyment. 
Thank you for your continued support and participation in our 
academy’s programs and events.
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Royal Junior Academy Highlights
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General Manager’s Note 

Jacob Omondi
General Manager RNGC

of all who will be present, with strict adherence to health 
and safety protocol. I encourage you all to stay tuned to our 
newsletters and website for updates on upcoming events and 
activities. As we embark on the next quarter, I am filled with 
optimism and enthusiasm for the future of our club.
 Together, we will continue to grow, thrive and create mem-
orable experiences for our members. Thank you again, for 
your unwavering support and dedication to the club.

Hello Dear Members;

I hope this newsletter finds you well and enjoying the start 
of the golfing season. We continue to thank you for your 
steadfast support as we gear up for another exciting year at 
RNGC, I am honored to take a moment to share some 
updates and reflections with you all.

First and foremost, I want to express our collective gratitude 
to all members for your continued support anddedication to 
our club. Your passion for the game and commitment to 
fostering a welcoming community are what make our club 
truly special. Whether you are a seasoned pro or just getting 
started, your presence enriches our club in countless ways.
I am pleased to confirm that the Ladies Changing Rooms 
project was completed and officially handed over to the 
ladies Section by the board led by the Chairman on Thurs-
day 7th March, 2024 in a colorful ceremony.

Sports &Fitness: I would like to thank all the members who 
take part in other Club sporting activities besides golf. The 
recent hike to Kilimambogo planned by the Gym Depart-
ment was well attended and feedback received on fitness 
levels of our members was very encouraging. Swimming is 
gaining momentum with more of aquaerobics to enhance 
fitness. I am happy to announce the ongoing success of our 
Football Academy at the club. We have seen a significant 
increase in numbers of children joining the Academy, eager 
to learn and grow in the sport. It is heartwarming to witness 
the positive impact our club is having on the next generation 
of athletes.

New Club Pro. Geoffrey Kubwa joined the Royal Nairobi 
Golf Club on the 6 th March, 2024 as the resident Pro. Jeff 
Kubwa has PGA level 2 and a Certified member of the 
professional Golfers of Kenya (PGK) since 2017 he is also 
a U.S Kids certified coach, Special Olympic certified coach 
as well as certified level 1 rules official. Geoffrey brings 
more than 6 years’ experience that cuts across golf develop-
ment programs for juniors, amateurs and playing profes-
sional, planning and management of tournaments, expert 
rules of golf office. We are very excited to have him at 
Royal Nairobi Golf Club, and we look forward to more 
impact and growth of Golf in the Club.

Looking ahead, we have an array of exciting events and 
initiatives planned for the coming months. The Annual 
Tannahill Shield, being key and we eagerly await our mem-
bers to show up in large numbers to support our teams. Rest 
assured, we are dedicated to ensuring the safety and security 
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Jack Nicklaus said, “Success depends almost entirely on 
how effectively you learn to manage the game’s two ultimate 
adversaries: the course and yourself.” 

As we continue to prepare for the 99th Edition of the Tanna-
hill Shield, it is good to ensure that we are in tip top condi-
tion: Physically and mentally.

We all know that the right mindset means half the job is 
done, the rest will just follow. Here’s how you can ensure 
that your mind is clear, and your physical health is in check:

Nutrition:

Prioritize balanced meals that include a mix of carbohy-
drates, protein, healthy fats, fruits, and vegetables. Opt for 
complex carbohydrates like whole grains, fruits, and vegeta-
bles, which provide sustained energy throughout the round.
Choose lean sources of protein such as chicken, fish, tofu, or 
legumes to support muscle repair and recovery. Avoid 
heavy, greasy foods that can lead to sluggishness and 
discomfort during play.

Pack healthy snacks like nuts, seeds, fruit, or energy bars to 
fuel up between rounds or during breaks.

It is important to consider the timing of meals to avoid 
feeling too full or hungry during play; aim to eat a balanced 
meal 2-3 hours before teeing off.

Hydration:

Stay well-hydrated before, during, and after the tournament 
to maintain optimal performance and concentration. Drink 
water consistently throughout the day leading up to the 
tournament to ensure proper hydration. Bring a refillable 
water bottle and sip water regularly during the round, espe-
cially in hot or humid conditions.
Avoid excessive caffeine and alcohol consumption, as they 
can contribute to dehydration. Consider incorporating 
electrolyte-rich beverages or sports drinks to replenish lost 
fluids and minerals, particularly during long rounds or in 
high heat.

Rest and Recovery:

Prioritize getting adequate rest in the days leading up to the 
tournament to ensure your body is well-rested and ready for 
play. Aim for 7-9 hours of quality sleep each night to 
support physical and mental recovery.

Avoid overtraining or intensive practice sessions immedi-
ately before the tournament, as this can lead to fatigue and 
decreased performance.

Incorporate active recovery activities such as light stretch-
ing, yoga, or gentle walks to promote circulation and relax-
ation.

Listen to your body and prioritize rest if you're feeling 
fatigued or sore; pushing through exhaustion can increase 
the risk of injury and hinder performance on the course.

By focusing on nutrition, hydration, and rest, golfers can 
optimize their physical and mental readiness for tournament 
play, ensuring they perform at their best throughout the 
event.

May the odds ever be in your favor!

Pro Geoffrey Kubwa
Resident Pro Royal Nairobi Golf Club
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Projects
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Ladies Changing Rooms

I am pleased to announce The Project is 100% Complete! 
The official Handing Over ceremony was done by the 
Chairman, Royal Nairobi Golf Club on Thursday 7th 
March, 2024 in a colorful event that attended by Board 
members, The Project Committee, Members and Staff. 
We would like to thank everyone involved in the success 
of this project, especially Dr. Rachel Njuguna who was 
there every step of the way, giving us her invaluable 
input and ensuring that the Ladies had a changing room 
suited to their needs.

Relocation of Accounts Department

The process of relocating the Accounts office is currently 
underway. I would like to report progress is being made. 
An I.T Contractor has been engaged to facilitate the 
transition and we anticipate their work to commence at 
the earliest opportunity. Our team is committed to meet-
ing the established deadline. your patience and under-
standing during this period of transition is highly appre-
ciated. 

KPLC Transformer

In our continued efforts to improve infrastructure and 
efficiency, a proposal was submitted for the installation 
of a transformer in our premises. We have received a 
quotation for Ksh.3.7M/= which aligns with our budget-
ary considerations. 

Additionally, there has been a proposal to look into solar 
energy as an alternative power source. This initiative 
aims to not only reduce our environmental footprint, but 

also provide a sustainable solution for our energy needs. 
A letter of Expression was sent to interested bidders and 
we will keep you updated on progress.

Dam No. 15 Outlet 
The excavation process had begun and culverts were 
fixed and backfilled. Further excavations to the areas that 
needed manual labor have begun as well. The Contractor 
has been requested to add manpower to aid in completing 
the work as soon as possible.

Water Pump:
An update from the technician stated that the outstanding 
balance for the two motors is Ksh.189,000/=. They 
requested for an upfront payment of Ksh.94,500/= to 
cater to repairs, as well as to bring and test the pump.

As we move forward with these projects, your support 
and cooperation are invaluable to us. Please rest assured 
that we are committed to delivering the best possible 
outcomes for our members and the club as a whole.

Thank you for your continued trust and confidence in our 
team. Together we will achieve great things for our 
beloved golf club.

Many thanks,

Eng. Gicheru Kimani
Projects Committee Convener.
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